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April is Red Cross Month, and 
the Clipper takes great pleasure 
in introducing the graduating 
class of volunteers. Pictured 
with Captain Lehman are, from 
left to right: L. Grinun, N. Tal
arico, L. Brownley, K. Donnelly, 
J. St. Peter, Captain Furmanchik 
poses with: C. Hed, J. Stevens, 
J. Collard, L. Culver, and R. 
Davis. Not shown are: C. Elswick 
L. Iachini, T. Wilson, J. Mock, 
and D . Smith .. 
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----an interview with the co .... 

----introducing a new seri~s by 
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----A NAVY TRADITION or How to 
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CAPTAIN R. M. LEHMAN, JR., MC, USN ...... COMMANDING OFFICER 
CAPTAIN G. W. JAUCHLER, MC, USN .. DIR., PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 
COMMANDERS. D. BARKER, MSC, USN. DIR., ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES 

The last day of February pro
ved to be pivotal for HM3 Bruce 
Nelson of OPD. In a simple cere
mony held in the CO's Conference 
Room, HM3 Nelson took the oath 
of reenlistment as his wife Deb
bie looked on. The swearing in 
was presided over by Ensign C.D. 
Cruit, Nelson's division officer 

DUPLICATED MONTHLY ON GOVERNMENT EQUIPMENT WITH NON-APPROPRIAT
ED FUNDS AND IN,COMPLIANCE WITH NAVEXOS p-35 REV. JULY 1958. 
DISTRIBUTED FREE OF CHARGE TO PERSONNEL OF THE NAVAL HOSPITAL 
MEMPHIS, MILLINGTON, TENNESSEE. THE HOSPITAL CLIPPER SOLICITS 
NEWS ITEMS FROM ITS READERS. 'before an audience of OPD Admin

istrative personnel. 

EDITOR-IN-CHIEF . 
EDITOR. 
ACCOMPANYING EDITOR 
ART EDITOR. 

.LT J. C. NEW, MSC, USN 

. RN D. A. BARNETT, USN 
HM2 C. P. SATTERTHWAITE, JR., USN 

. DN R. N. RORIE. USN 

Nelson cited the present eco
nomy as well as the opportuni
ties in the Navy as prime rea
sons for an added two year tour 
of RRrvirP_ 

A NAVY TRADITION 

"I'm going to get a haircut." 
These words have been known to 
strike fear into the hearts of 
even the bravest of Navy men (E
S and below). They have been the 
start of many a traumatic exper
ience and the end of many a bus
hy dome. Let us now dissect a 
haircut and see what actually 
takes place during this opera
tion; get to the root of the 
matter, so to speak. 

First off, you have to sit in 
the chair. Yes, I know the dist
ress you feel, but it's the only 
segment of the haircut that re
quires initiative on your part, 
er ... on your side. So go ahead, 
it doesn't hurt. 

Next you will be covered with 
a shroud-like sheet. This keeps 
the falling hair off your uni
form and directs it down the 
back of your neck where it be
longs. The barber is going to 
cut your hair now, so remain 
calm. He will start up the elec
tric clippers, which sound rat
her like electric shavers. 

Perhaps that was a bad analogy. 

Using a comb and clippers, the 
barber will skillfully trim your 
hair, relieving that ticklish 
feeling from your ears, and that 
itchy feeling from your neck. 
Grin and bear it fella. You will 
live. 

The last bit of trimming is 
around the ears with shaving 
cream and a straight razor. 
Please keep in mind that this 
man went to school for this, and 
he has done it before. He will 
not cut you ... much. 

Voila! It is over. You are 
done. You look spiffy, you are 
out a dollar and a half, and you 
have lost 170 pounds in the bar
gain, for you have jus~ gotten 
your supervisor off your back. 

Don't you feel better now? 

ABOVE Tracy Grim outjumps 
an AFTA opponent. Gene 
Childress (lower left) 
prepares to grab it. 

Naval Hospital "A" Team closed 
out its season this year with a 
16 and 5 record after a defeat by 
CNTT during the championship 
pla,yoffs. The loss sent CNTT to 
the title game with AFTA for the 
station crown. CNTT won that game 
taking first in the tournament. 
AFTA took second, and "A" Team 
took third. 

The season had a good start as 
the corpsmen went undefeated unt
il a close game with Southside 
Dental. Four more losses were in 
store, including the last to CNTT 

The coach and all team mem
bers are to be congratulated for 
a fine season. 
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AN INTERVIEW WITH THE 
COMMANDING OFFICER 

(Since assuming command at Naval 
Hospital Memphis, Captain Lehman 
has not made a general statement 
to the staff of the hospital. To 
remedy this situation, the Clip
per interviewed the Captain and 
presents this interview with the 
hope that it will better ac
quaint the staff with its Com
manding Officer.) 

CLIPPER: Good morning, sir.Thank 
you for allowing this session. 
First off, what goals have you 
set for your stay at NH Memphis? 

CAPTAIN: Truly, it is very diff
icult to try to accomplish any
thing which entails the procure
ment of money if it does not re
late to patient care. There are 
a number of projects that have 
been submitted to higher author
ity (not necessarily in the or
der of priorities nor order of 
completion): 

*An additional parking lot bet
ween the west lot and the new 
BEQ. This would then allow one 
lot to be reserved for staff. 

*Construction of an entertain
ment and recreation center for 
hospital staff. A Butler Build
ing is obtainable. Air cond
itioners are in our supply area 
at this time. We must obtain 
Bureau permission and funding 
(cost $35 to $40 thousand). In
vestigation by higher authori
ties in reference to availabilty 
of other clubs, distance, bus 
service, etc., affect the dec
ision. 

*Stability of all personnel 
signed to the hospital (this 
never be 100% effective). 
creased job satisfaction at 
levels. 

us
can 
In
all 

CLIPPER: How will the Navy-wide 
doctor shortage affect us here 
locally? 

CAPTAIN: Those doctors that are 
leaving this summer will be re
placed (in number but not one 
for one in specialty). We will 
have a total of about 42 phys
icians next year: June and July 
will be critical until all the 
replacements arrive. About 30 
physicians are leaving the com
nand. There is no other branch 
of the Armed Forces which suf
fers like the Medical Department 
ioes in June and July. Every 
year, or at least every two 
years, they have about a 75% 
~~r~over during these two months 
~~1 yet they are still expected 
,J 0~erate at full efficiency. 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 5) 
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A former Hospital Corpsman 
First Class, T. M. Lloyd, was 
sworn in as a Lieutenant, Nurse 
Corps March 5 in the CO's Con
ference Room. An audience con
sisting of the new twostriper's 
wife and children, virtually 
all of the nursing administ
ration, senior corpsmen from 
his ward, 6 East, Captain Fur
manchik, the Executive Officer, 
and Mr. Lloyd's cousin, Dr, 
Paul Marshall watched as Capt
ain Lehman administered the 
oath. 

Mr. Lloyd has had a long ca
reer in the Navy, starting as a 
Hospital Corpsman. He left the 
Navy to enter nursing school, 
and returned to active duty as 
an ensign. He is awaiting or
ders to Naval Hospital Guam,M.I 

THREE 

FROM THE DESK OF THE MASTER CHIEF 

(EDITOR'S NOTE: This is the 
first in a series of articles by 
~aster Chief Paux [pronounced 
Poe]. They will be aimed at in
forming the enlisted man and his 
family of the things that con
cern them directly.) 

The Master Chief Petty Off
icer of the Command (MCPOC) is 
part of a Navy-wide program es
tsblished to provide the enlist
ed man or woman with command 
representation and assistance 
in sifting through the so-called 
"bureaucratic logjam". The prim
ary function of the MCPOC is 
maintaining open communications 
at Naval Hospital Memphis. This 
can· be accomplished th£ough rap 
sessions, or one to one contacts 
but whatever method is used, it 
has to be two way to accomplish 
anything. 

Among the manifold duties of 
the MCPOC are: 

*Act as a point of contact be
tween the commanding officer, 
executive officer, Master Chief 
Petty Officer of the Navy, and 
various other offices. 

*Keep the command aw~re of exis
ting or potential procedures, 
situations, or practises that 
adversely affect the enlisted 
people and make corrective re
commendations. 

*Attend all conferences, advis 
ory boards, human relations coun 
cils, and other functions involv 
ing enlisted people. 

*Maintain an open door policy 
for all staff enlisted and their 
families. 

The office of the MCPOC is 
NOT intended to change the chain 
of command, but is an advisory 
position to direct the proper 
path and then render assistance 
in following the proper route. 

As I stated earlier, two way 
communication is important and 
if my office is to be any use to 
you, the enlisted staff, I need 
to know your thoughts, ideas, 
opinions, etc. Feel free to talk 
to me in my office (next to Ce~
tral Files on the second deck), 
in the passageways, or wherever 
it is mutually convenient. 

Remember, I can only be as 
effective as you make me. 

.... Master Chief Paux 



FOUR 

One of the busiest and certa
inly the liveliest clinics in 
the hospital has to be Pediat
rics. Treating the ills of the 
Wee Ones can be a lot of fun 
but requires a far different 
method and technique than 
treating their parents. 

The clinic is staffed by 
four doctors, a charge nurse, 
and three Hospital Corpsmen. 
These eight people see and 
treat an average of 95 child
ren per day; 40 appointments, 
and 75 to 100 walk-ins. In Feb
ruary this year they saw and 
treated 1,698 children. Even 
considering the large numbers 
of patients, the wait to see a 
doctor isn't long. 

The average child seen at 
the clinic is a walk-in with an 
acute problem; throat infection 
ear infection, high fever. He 
arrives for the walk-in hours; 
0800 to 1000 in the morning, 
1300 to 1430 in the afternoon. 

He's checked-in and has a 
history taken by whoever's free 
at the desk, usually Senior 
Corpswave Thelma Fisher, and 
then the child is weighed-in, 
has his temperature recorded, 
and a culture is done if that 
seems indicated. After a wait, 
his name is called, and the 
doctor sees him. 

.lf.ERS_~~-N~q 

~ .. 8;;: ... "':"::':!'.,,., .... J ... ~,,,,,,, 
YOU'RE. CHECK\Nu lN FROM 

..... W\\E.R£. 'l 
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ABOVE Dr. BRUCE MALEY examines a 
small patient. 

The physical exam is performed 
with the aid of a corpsman if 
necessary. Treatment is pre
scribed for the child, and the 
room is readied for the next 
patient. It may seem like a 
slow system, but it works, and 
works well. In addition to 
their other duties, the clinic 
staff maintains a telephone 
service for concerned parents 
to call in questions about 
their child's health. 

Ideally, the parents of the 
children are patient and plea
sant while their child is aw
aiting treatment. However, as 
is often the case in other 
clinics, parents sometimes be
come upset or demanding due to 
concern over their child's 
health. These people are usu
ally calmed by the tact of the 
staff, but greater effect is 
achieved when they witness the 
compassion and gentleness with 
which their child is handled. 
This in itself is a tribute to 
the devotion and love or 
children of the staff. 

And so the clinic goes on, 
caring for the children of Navy 
Memphis. 
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CLIPPER: What are 
past duty snations? 

PPER 

Thank you sir. 

a new cartoon 
by Ryck Rorie. 

Reactions and suggestions 
are encouraged. 

the oral examination, he is cer
tified as a member of his board 

as 

certification 
doctors o·f ~NH 
to CDR R.H. 

Urology. 

, CDR Smart 
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The Random Drug Screening 
Program has been re-instituted 
at NH Memphis. The effect on the 
staff here has been one of con
fusion and uncertainty as to the 
intent of the program, its func
tion, and the consequences. Gen
erally, people are wondering, 
"What does this mean to me?". 

The official purpose of the 
program is to detect the habit
ual user of illegal drugs. Staff 
members are chosen at random and 
urine samples are taken. These 
are sent to Naval:Drug:Screening 
Laboratory at Great Lakes, Ill
inois. There they undergo a 
"FRAT" test. "FRAT" is short 
for Fractional Random Analysis 
Test. The random samples are 
sampled and tested at random, 
meaning that not all of the sam
ples are actually tested. 
A print-out of the results is 
mailed to the Corrunanding Officer 
stamped "For the Eyes of the Co
rrrrnanding Officer Only". Any pos
itive results are referred to 
the Chief of Medicine. Here at 
NH Memphis, that is Captain Maz
arella. He has five options to 
choose from; (a) dismiss the 
case due to the legal use of 
prescription drugs or his deter
mination that the individual is 
not an illicit user, (b) if an 
unclear evaluation is made, he 
may refer the case to the com
mand for decision, (c) determine 
that the individual is a habit
ual user and therefore put him 
on the sick list for detoxifica
tion ("cold turkey") and couns
eling, (d) determine that the 
individual is a habitual user in 
need of extensive counseling and 
rehabilitation at a Navy Drug 
Rehabilitation Center, or both 
local detoxification and trans
fer to a NDRC. In this case, the 
individual's service records 
would reflect the transfer. Dep
ending on past performance and 
history, the serviceman may be 
offered a general discharge und
er honorable conditions. The on
ly drug which requires immediate 
discharge is LSD. 

The FRAT machine tests for 
amphetamines, barbiturates, der 
ivatives of opium, or the com
bined residue from any of these. 
The frequency of testing is cho
sen so randomly that it is im
possible from historical analy
sis to predict when the next 
test will be or who will be test 
ed. The intent of the screeninq 
is to deter people from occasio~ 
al experimentation and to detect 
habitual users. The test results 
cannot of themselves be used as 
evidence for legal proceedings. 

Refusing to provide a sample 
upon request is violation of a 
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lawful order and is punishable 
by NJP or as a court-martial may 
direct. Administrative action in 
such a refusal includes enroll
ment in the Urine Surveillance 
Program, which requires weekly 
samples for eight weeks and in
tensive evaluation, plus entries 
into the service record to that 
effect. 

A separate but related prog
ram to the drug screen is the 
Drug Exemption Program. An ind
vidual admits ~hat he has abused 
drugs, not necessarily habitual
ly, and an exemption to legal 
proceedings may be granted. NO 
disciplinary action takes place 
in case of an exemption. A letter 
of application is submitted to 
the Drug Exemption Officer (Mr. 
Giron of OPD). He refers the let 
ter to the local rehabilitation 
facility, and the applicant is 
evaluated and counseled for at 
least seven working days. At 
that time, the center reconunends 
further treatment or exemption 
from prosecution on the cond
ition that no further abuse take 
place. Naturally, since such a 
condition exists, the applicant 
is monitored to insure that he 
has not reverted to abuse. 

More than to provide evidence 
for prosecution, the motivating 
factor behind the Random Drug 
Screen and the Drug Exemption 
Program is to find and help the 
abuser of drugs. If a problem 
exists that the person will not 
or cannot admit this is the only 
way to find and help him. Both 
programs are the Navy's way of 
taking care of its own, and to 
prevent harm before it can affect 
others. 

I ri~ict 
1. Who played the part of the THIN 

MAN on televlslon? 
2. Who wu the LONE RANGER'S 

archeMIIIJ? 
3. Who called for PHILIP MORRIS? 
4. Where did LUCKY STRIKE 

GREEN go? 
5. Who wu lam- for aaylng, "How 

S-tltls?" 

a. Who played the roles of the TIN 

MAN, the SCARECROW, and the COW

ARDLY LION In the movie WIZARD 

OF OZ? 

7. Who was MANDRAKE THE MA
GICIAN's loyal companion? 

Ouiz 
a. What comic strip was the 

DRAGON LADY In? 

I. Who wu RED RYDER's side
kick? 

10. Who played the THIN MAN In 

the original moYle version? (He was 

also the boa of the MAN FROM 
U.N.C.LE.) 

11. Who played the role of TOP
PER In the televlalon series? 

12. Who was Ensign PULVER? 
13. Who WU the alter ego of THE 

SHADOW? 

14. Who was the GREEN HORNET's 
sidekick? 
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HIDDEN GROTIOS may reveal 
lush greenery and lovely sur
prises -such as this winsome 
miss cooling off in a Sunken 
Gardens. Florida. waterfall. Find
ing your own "hidden grotto" -
and being able to afford it is 
much easier if you've stashed 
away some '"lush greenery" in 
your savings account. It's easy 
to d,o; join your payroll savings 
plan. 

OIR)I -~~ 
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The Queen Of Navy Memphis 
Fund Drive Begins Here. 

The time of year has come for 
all young ladies of talent and 
beauty to enter the Queen of 
Navy Memphis Contest. This annu
al event, sponsored by the Navy 
Relief Fund, last year netted 
$65,000 for Navy personnel. The 
requirements are simple: any ac
tive duty, dependant, or Civil 
Service girl between 17 and 26 
years old can enter. 

Each candidate submits an ap
plication form. That form will 
be reviewed by a panel of judges 
one of whom, it has been learn
€d, is CDR Samuel Barker, NH 
Memphis' Director of Administ
rative Services. Each applicant 
will be interviewed, her appli
cation considered, and from a 
field of 23 candidates (of whom 
12 are from NH Memphis) five fi
nalists will be chosen. 

Voting is a simple matter. A 
one dollar contribution secures 
a ballot. Simply write the name 
of the girl you'd like to see 
win on the back and drop it into 
the nearest ballot box, which 
will be located at various poi
nts on NAS. Key men will be sel
ected at the hospital to promote 
ticket sales. This year's goal 
is $70,000; $10,000 of which 
will be spent on prizes for the 
• winners, which includes two 
new cars. Voting commences April 
30 and ends June 15 at 1600. At 
the All Hands Ball to be held 
June 20 at the Northside gym, 
the girl with the most votes, 
and therefore the most money 
raised, will be crowned Queen. 

The Plan of the Day has had 
character sketches of the cand
idates from the hospital. They 
are: Laurie Clemmons, PERSDIV 
Judy Jarvis, NS, Sunde Evans, 
NS, Denise Waite, NS, Evelyn 
Strode, NS, Peggy Morrill, NS, 
Virginia Ann Russell, PAT AFF, 
Nancy Morrison, PERSDIV, Betty 
Harvey, PERSDIV, Gwenda Qualls, 
NS, and Thelma Fisher, NS. 

Staff support is needed for 
these girls, especially if, af
ter the finalists are chosen 
one (or hopefully more) of them 
are among the five chosen to 
compete for Queen. 

If you are interested in 
helping with this year's fund
raising, contact Ensign Cruit 
at Patient Affairs. 
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SUN BUFF -Keeping a stunning suntan in Florida is easy. Just follow the example of this fetching St 
Pete coed as she poses in Florida's Sunken Gardens. One way to find time to relax in the sunshine is to 
speed completion of your 197 4 Federal_ Income Tax Return. For free tax assistance and information call 

the toll-free telephone number listed in the 1974 tax 1nstruct1on booklet. 

li I 
I if 

Outstanding chess players of 
the Army, Air Force arid Sea 
Services (Navy, Marine Corps, 
Coast Guard) will meet ~t The 
American Legion in Washington, 
D.C., on September 19, 1975, to 
compete in the sixteenth annual 
Armed Forces Chess Champion
ship Tournament sponsored by 
the American Chess Foundation. 

The tournament plans call for 
three six-member teams and 
twelve rounds of play, each final
ist to play every member of the 
other two teams. Highest scoring 
team will take the Thomas Emery 
Trophy and the highest scoring 
player will be the individual 
champion for 1975. 

Anyone on active duty is eligi
ble to try for a Service team. The 
Air Force and Sea Services final
ists will be selected on the b.asis 
of major tournament records and 
U.S. Chess Federation ratings. 
The Army team will come from 
an Army-wide tournament at Fort 
Meade, Md. 

erican Legion Chess T 
S ber 19 in ashin 

Last year the Air Force won 
the Emery Trophy and SGT 
Richard R. Bustamante of Castle 
AFB, Calif., won the individual 
title. Army was second and Sea 
Services, victor in 1972 and 1973, 
dropped to third. 

Players desiring to try for their 
Services' teams should consult 
their commands' recreation of
fices or apply directly to their 
headquarters: 
• ARMY: Ms Dorothy J. Schmid 

Director, Army Recreation 
Centers 

( Recreation Services 
Directorate 

Mail Address: HQ DA, 
DAAG-RE-C 

Washington, D.C. 20314 
Loation: Room SA 049 

Forrestal Bldg. 
Tel: (202) 693-8160/l 
Autovon: 223-8160/1 

• AIR FORCE: Clyde J. Gurkin 
Recreation Administrator 
Morale, Welfare & Rec. 
Directorate 

AF Military Personnel Center 
Randolph AFB, Texas 78148 
Tel: (512) 652-3471 

• NA VY: David L. Ranson 
Special Services (Pers-721 la) 
Bureau of Naval Personnel 
1000 North Glebe Road 
Arlington, Virginia 20370 
Tel: (202) 692-8557 or 8527 

• MARINE CORPS: Maj. D. R. 
Frank 

Recreation Section (Code 
MSMS-12) 

I 02 Building 3, Henderson Hall 
Headquarters U.S. Marine 

Corps 
Washington, D.C. 20380 
Tel: (202) OXford 4-2450 

•COASTGUARD: Lt. William 
R. Shaffer 

Chief, Special Services Branch 
Headquarters, U.S. Coast 

Guard (G-PS-4/62) 
400 Seventh Street, S. W. 
Washington, D.C. 20591 
Tel: (202) 426-1869 



EIGHT 

It sPls thP ~larre for Ion" 
If th;y t~; wear 

before you reach. 6000 miles. 

Tire Industry Safety Council 

CHAMPUS 

The Department of Defense an
nounced today additional guide-

sional guidance on their use will 
be limited to physicians. Purchase 
will be covered only upon ctrtifi
cation by a physician that all pos-


